
March 13, 2023

Anika Chowdhury
ACPHD Planning Division
Arlington County

Dear Ms. Chowdhury,

The Aurora Highlands Civic Association recently learned that the use permit for Bowlero, on
23rd St. S., was approved for 3 years. As you may recall, when the use permit came before the
County Board in January 2022, AHCA and the neighboring Crystal City Civic Association had
expressed concern about the number of incidents in which police were called to the business for
noise and other disturbances. Staff at that time therefore recommended renewal of the permit for
one year, with an administrative review to take place in January of this year.

Would you please provide a copy of the administrative review report from January? While in
principle we have no objection to the 3-year renewal, we want to ensure that a review was indeed
conducted and that it affirmed that the Bowlero’s security measures and other business practices
have successfully reduced the safety and noise problems. We would also like the name and
contact number of Bowlero’s community liaison, should any issues arise.

Thank you.

Kind regards,

Cory Giacobbe
President, Aurora Highlands Civic Association


